

Grammar

1 Choose the correct option for each sentence.

- 1 I *really enjoy/am really enjoying* English lessons at the moment. We have a new teacher and she's great fun.
- 2 *Have you seen/Did you see* my mobile phone? I can't find it.
- 3 My family and I *went/have been* to Paris last spring.
- 4 Paulo *has had/had* a really hard time in his last school.
- 5 Tomorrow, I *am going to/will* have my first scuba diving lesson.
- 6 'I failed the exam.' 'Don't worry. You *are going to/will* pass it next time.'

2 Choose the correct option for each sentence.

My family 1) *were moving/moved* to Budapest last summer. Before that we 2) *lived/have lived* in a small town called Swindon in England. I really like Budapest. Of course it's 3) *bigger/big* than Swindon and so it's more exciting. I 4) *lived/have lived* here for six months now. At first I was really nervous. I thought I 5) *might/can* find the work at my new school difficult but it 6) *hasn't/wasn't* been so bad. Everyone 7) *has/was* been really friendly. If I don't understand something, I 8) *ask/will ask* my friends and they always help me. We have lots of exciting trips at my new school too. In two weeks 9) *we're going/will go* to Slovakia for a skiing holiday. 10) I *have never/never* skied before. 11) *Can/Will* I be able to? I hope so!

3 Put the words in the correct order to make sentences.

- 1 goes to Greece / My family / every summer *My family goes to Greece every summer*

- 2 tomorrow / we'll / the weather / If / go to the beach. / is good
-

- 3 my friend Julie? / you / Have / ever / met
-

- 4 I was three. / lived here / I have / since
-

5 finish / the test / I didn't / too / it was / because / difficult.

6 enough. / I can't / because / bendy / dance well / I'm not

4. Put the words in the correct order to make sentences.

1 I / you / visit the doctor / If / were / I'd

If I were you, I would visit the doctor.

2 Peter / love / this film / would / If / he would / were here

3 had / a lot of money / If I / I would / travel the world

4 studied harder / If you / you would / better grades / get

5 If I / sing / could / record / I would / an album

6 If / more time / I had / a new / sport / I'd / take up

5. Write the correct relative pronoun (who, which, where, whose, when etc.)

1. A hotel is a placepeople stay when they're on holiday.

2. What's the name of the woman..... lives in that house?

3. What do you call someonewrites computer programs?

4. A waiter is a person job is to serve customers in a restaurant.

5. Overalls are clothes people wear to protect their clothes when they are working.

6. Is that the shop..... you bought your new laptop?

7. He's the man son plays football for Manchester Utd.

8. Hal didn't get the job.....he applied for.

Vocabulary

6 Complete the sentences with these words.

say serious speak speakers surprised surprising

- 1 I can't hear anything. I think the speakers are broken.
- 2 I'm very _____ to see you at this party. Haven't you got an English test tomorrow?
- 3 Juan is so _____. He works really hard and doesn't mess about.
- 4 We always _____ in English in this class.
- 5 I love this book. It has such a _____ ending!
- 6 Can you _____ that again? I didn't hear you the first time.

7 Choose the correct option for each sentence.

- 1 I'm really bored with/interested in this TV programme. Can we watch something else?
- 2 I haven't seen my cousin for ages. I want to *spend time with/deal with* him this weekend.
- 3 It's really hot in this kitchen, so please put the milk in the *fridge/microwave*.
- 4 That music is far too loud. Can you turn it *down/up*, please?
- 5 I think I'm going to *fail/pass* this exam. I know I haven't done enough work.
- 6 My sister is really *frightened of/interested in* dogs. She runs away if she sees one coming!
- 7 Our football team is *competing/scoring* against another school tomorrow. Are you coming to watch?
- 8 'Where's Elise?' 'She's in her bedroom, *practising/revising* for her maths test.'
- 9 This lesson is so *bored/boring*. I just can't concentrate on it.
- 10 Can you help me *pronounce/translate* this English song into French?
- 11 Tom is so *lively/lazy*. He stays in his bed until twelve o'clock every day!

8 Complete each sentence with one word only.

- 1 Do you want to get to know new people? Come to our music club.
- 2 Please can you _____ up the sound on the TV? I can't hear it properly.
- 3 I think Lisa and Karen have _____ out. They aren't speaking to each other.
- 4 I have a lot in _____ with my mum. We enjoy spending time together.
- 5 I'm a little bit _____ up with school at the moment. We're having a lot of boring tests.
- 6 Can you pick _____ my pen please? It's under your chair.

9. Choose the correct option for each sentence.

- 1 It took us ten hours to reach our destination/traffic jam.
- 2 My mum brought us back some nice clothes from her business *trip*/journey to New York.
- 3 We travelled over the *motorway*/border to visit my family in Switzerland.
- 4 When the plane *took off*/landed everyone had to stay in their seats until it was safe to get their bags and get off.
- 5 I've never been *flight*/abroad before but I would love to go.
- 6 I was really annoyed to hear that our flight was *delayed*/delay.

Listening

10 Listen to a phone conversation. Who says these things: Carl (C) or Bella (B)?

- 1 How are you getting on at your new school? C
- 2 They speak English in Canada, don't they? _____
- 3 It took a while to get to know people. _____
- 4 I decided to deal with it in my own way. _____

- 5 We went climbing in the Rocky Mountains last week. _____
- 6 Hang on. Aren't you frightened of heights? _____

11 Listen again and choose the correct answer (A, B or C).

- 1 Where is Bella living?

A Canada

B England

C The USA

- 2 When she first moved to Canada, Bella had

A a great time.

B an OK time.

C a hard time.

- 3 At first, Bella found it difficult to understand Canadians because

A they use some different words.

B they pronounce words differently.

C they pronounce words differently and use different words.

- 4 Bella thinks she is

A shy.

B confident.

C clever.

- 5 Bella joined a mountaineering group because

A she loves climbing.

B she wanted to make friends.

C she wanted to see Canada.

- 6 Bella went climbing in the Rocky Mountains

A last week.

B last month.

C last year.

Speaking

12 Match the sentences (1–6) with their functions (a–f).

- | | | |
|---|---|----------|
| 1 | They're in a lounge. I can see a TV and a sofa. | <u>b</u> |
| 2 | It won't happen again! | _____ |
| 3 | 15 Greenwood Road. | _____ |
| 4 | I prefer to travel by bus because it's cheaper. | _____ |
| 5 | I don't think that's right. | _____ |
| 6 | I haven't got a signal. | _____ |

- a explaining preferences
- b describing a photo
- c giving personal information
- d agreeing and disagreeing
- e making a phone call
- f saying sorry

13 Match the sentences (1–6) with the responses (a–f).

- | | | |
|---|--|----------|
| 1 | How do you spell your name? | <u>b</u> |
| 2 | Sorry, we were cut off! | _____ |
| 3 | I think we should get more homework. | _____ |
| 4 | Would you like to wear school uniform? | _____ |
| 5 | I'm really sorry I'm late. | _____ |
| 6 | This is a photo of my family. | _____ |
- a Is this your mum? She looks nice.

- b C-L-A-R-E.
- c I'd rather wear my own clothes.
- d Never mind. Sit down, we're on page 3.
- e I don't agree.
- f That's OK! Now, what were you saying?

Reading

Technology-free teen

Fabio Contini is a normal fifteen-year-old teenager. He enjoys chatting with his friends, playing sports and having a laugh. There is one thing about Fabio which makes him a little different from all his friends, though. He doesn't use a mobile phone or a computer in his free time. What is the reason for Fabio's choice?

Fabio says, 'Well, a year ago my family were all very worried about me. I was sitting at my computer all the time. I never **switched it off**! I couldn't stop texting my friends and surfing the net. I **fell out with** my mum and dad. They were unhappy because I didn't spend any time with them. I didn't listen to them because I was always wearing **headphones**. I stopped doing sport and didn't go to football **training** any more. My friends got fed up with me because I stopped talking to them. Anyway, when I failed all of my tests at school, we all knew there was a problem. I had to **deal with** it myself so I decided to go technology free for a week.'

It's a year later and Fabio is still technology free. 'Of course I use technology in class – to **translate** words in English for example. I don't use it in my free time. However, sometimes it does make life a bit difficult,' he says. 'Sometimes people can be **rude**. They call me names because I don't have a mobile phone and I don't know what's happening on Facebook. It doesn't matter, though. I think my life is much better now. I have become much happier since I stopped using computers all the time.'

So what is better about Fabio's life now? 'I'm really **sporty** now,' he says. 'I'm getting on well with my friends and family and I'm getting good **grades** at school, too. I've

taken part in a **race** and I've played in a lot of football matches. I'm just much more **excited** about life than I was before!

14. Are the sentences (1–11) true (T) or false (F)?

- 1 Fabio loves using his computer in his free time.
F
- 2 Fabio's mum and dad were unhappy with him because he was never at home.
- 3 His friends were fed up because Fabio never stopped talking.
- 4 Fabio didn't work hard for school because he was always on his computer.
- 5 Fabio asked someone to help him with his problem.
- 6 Fabio is doing well at school now.

15 Match the bold words in the text with their meanings.

- 1 someone who enjoys doing sport sporty
- 2 to change words from one language into another
- 3 when people compete to see who can be fastest
- 4 argued with someone
- 5 marks you get at school
- 6 to find a way to manage a problem
- 7 things you wear on your ears when you are listening to music
- 8 stopped the electricity supply to something
- 9 to feel really happy about something
- 10 practice you do for sports
- 11 to be impolite

16 Read the text again and answer the questions

1 How old is Fabio?

Fifteen

2 Why did he fall out with his mum and dad? _____

3 When did Fabio realise there was a problem? _____

4 When does Fabio use technology now? _____

5 Does Fabio use technology in his free time? _____

6 Why do some people call him names? _____